
        VALLEY TV
P. O. Box 1403

                      Fallon, NV 89407

TO: 06/27/2018
FCC

RE:
Request for STA for K50AI-D.

Dear Sirs,
Mineral Television District #1 must request an STA in order to move from channel 50 to 15. This is due
to the fact that T Mobile has given Mineral Television District #1 a “120 day notification” letter which 
indicates Mineral Television District must cease operation on channel 50 by 12/20/2018 – see attached.

Mineral Television District #1 Wishes to continue the operation of this Television Translator Station on 
channel 15 so PBS programming can continue in Mineral County, NV, as well as other communities in 
central Nevada that use the signals from this station to input their translators with the least disruption of
service possible.

Mineral Television District #1 filed for a Construction Permit on 04/12/2018 to move to channel 15 
(0000052560). Due to the fact that no Construction Permit has been issued as of this date, and the fact 
that this Site is over 10,000 ' AMSL, and usually gets snowed in around the end of October, we request 
an STA to operate on channel 15. Mineral Television District #1 requests that the STA be issued for 6 
months.
Thank you in advance for your consideration of this request,

Norman G. Powell
Engineer


